TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, October 24, 2005

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Evan Barshack, Peggy Carter, Moh Daoud, Neal Ely, John Gonder, Steve Gunderson, Greg Johns, Anne Loyola, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Elizabeth Noyes, Alex Stoeffl, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon, Barbara Zingg

Guest:
Karen Halliday

Note Taker:
Jennifer Adams


The meeting was called to order at 2:32 pm.

I.
Approval of Minutes from September 26, 2005 meeting

The Committee members reviewed the minutes from the September 26th meeting.

Motion:
To accept the minutes from the September 26, 2005 meeting.

MSC:

Neal Ely/Ralph Kindred

Vote:

Unanimous

II.
Selection of New Committee Chair

Ralph Kindred nominated Evan Barshack to be the Chair of the Technology Committee.  Bob Kratochvil seconded the nomination, and the members voted unanimously to elect Evan Barshack the new Chair of the Committee.

III.
Welcome/Introductions






The Committee skipped this section and moved directly to item IV, President Halliday’s portion of the meeting.
After the President’s presentation, the members introduced themselves and the Division or Department they were representing.

IV.
New Structure



-KH



-Discussion of Requirements, etc...

President Halliday began by outlining how things will be structured, on an interim basis, upon Dean Kindred’s departure to Ohlone.  On the instructional side (Division V, Computer Studies), Don Milanese will serve as Dean through next semester.  The Technology staff will report to Bob Kratochvil, who will oversee that Department.  Dean Kindred’s position (½ academic, ½ technology) will be converted to a full-time Academic Dean.  The President also discussed the faculty positions needing to be filled, including as many as four new positions required by the State.  As part of the restructuring, the Technology Department will be headed up by a new “Director of Technology”, and she has asked the PBC to recommend what that position might look like.  The tentative timeline is to have the new Vice President of Academic Services on board at the end of Spring semester, and participate in the hiring of the new Academic Dean who will hopefully start July 1st.  The “Director of Technology” hiring will be based on available resources.

For 2006-07 the District is looking at having to make cuts of $2.5 million, with $678,000 being LPC’s share.  The budget will not have to be cut this year, thanks to the contingency money.  The President has asked the District to step in next semester and help with the planning for new facilities, as Dean Kindred and Tom Trippe had done.  She would like to move forward quickly with filling Tom Trippe’s vacant position, but hopes it won’t be frozen with the budget situation.  The new structure outlined in the Master Plan (red binder) is our blue print for moving forward, and takes us through the transitional plan as well as the long-term plan for the College.  Resources are the only issue that could delay or alter the plan.

V.
Dean’s Report

Dean Kindred shared that he has spent the last month preparing for his departure: working on shoring up infrastructure and the Life Cycle plan.  Interviews begin tomorrow for the Computer Network Support Specialist position (left vacant by Gabe Gehal).  With the Instructional Equipment Request Forms having been recently made available, he has gotten many calls from people wanting technical advice or inquiring about the status of last year’s requests.  Some of the requests from 2004-05 have not been installed due to lack of resources (staffing).  He would everyone to keep in mind that the Technology staff is carrying a heavy load, between their daily tasks and support calls, and fewer personnel.  One of the many things they’ve done is upgrading the College’s ISP.  Instead of going through Chabot to reach the Internet, we now have a “pipe” leading directly to it.  We still have a back channel through Chabot in place, so we could access the web in the event of a problem.  Also, new switches are going in, which will provide greater application capacity through the desktop, and increase the reliability and speed of the connection.

Scott - Instructional Technology/Open Learning Coordinator

The PDC is working on creating podcasts, which would enable students to listen to lectures on their iPods.  They have gotten some equipment and several instructors to pilot the program.  

The Distance Education Sub-Committee will meet next week.  They are proposing that DE become a separate committee, and have received approval from the Academic Senate.  College Council has had some discussions around who should be voting members, and has sent the issue back to the Academic Senate.  DE also talked about upgrading Blackboard.  The College is not actively seeking other options, but rather keeping an eye on other open source technology that may be available.  Blackboard has bought out WebCT, which could drive up costs.  Currently, LPC has 107 face-to-face and 58 online classes using Blackboard.  Dean Kindred suggested that we remain cognizant of the invested costs with Blackboard, and that changes within the infrastructure would likely bring additional expenses on top of licensing.

Vacant - Senior Instructional Network Systems Specialist

Heidi - Telecommunications Coordinator

The DID (Direct Inward Dial) change to the phone system was implemented over the summer, but is not 100% complete.  The old telephone numbers are valid -- calls get routed to the new extensions -- but will be discontinued in January.  This was part of the six-month plan to transition the new numbers, and doing these referrals internally saved about $10,000 instead of having SBC do it.  There was a brief discussion around the fees associated with different types of calls made from the College (residential, businesses, within or beyond 13 miles, etc…)

There has been an issue with STARS, which manages/monitors student time in open labs, in the ILC and the Career Transfer Center.  Doug Lane (STARS Administrator) and Dave Suhr (Chabot) are looking into it.

The new copiers from Ricoh have all been installed.  The Copy Center will be holding an Open House on Wednesday (10/26) from 1:00 - 3:00 pm.  They will offer their “menu” of services, and there will be reps available to answer questions or do demos.  So far the feedback has been good, although there has been an issue with the color copier in building 2100.  A new piece has been ordered to solve the problem, and if that doesn’t work Ricoh will replace the machine.  All of the copiers are networked, and they are working on making it possible to print and copy from the desktop (this may take some time, as it involves downloading drivers onto every computer).  Another feature coming soon will be scanning a document on the copier and sending it to an email address.  

VI.
PC Life Cycle Plan

Dean Kindred began his presentation of the PC Life Cycle Plan by conducting a demonstration to show how people often throw away valuable resources, and posed the following question to the Committee: will having a newer PC model actually help us do our work better and faster?  The reality is that these computers are primarily used to run productivity applications such as email, Word, Excel, etc…  The draft of the Life Cycle process was presented to the PBC last year, and is not limited to PCs.  The recommended “life cycle” for a PC is four years, but can be less for other tech equipment (laptops, computers running specialized programs [e.g. Engineering]).  This process is especially relevant, given the recent announcements about the budget situation for 2006-07.  Another thing to consider is the total cost of ownership (tco), which is the total cost of the purchase and includes more than just the price of the equipment itself.  It also must include things like research time, determining compatibility, requisition process, installation, etc…  There are currently 1300 PCs and 300 printers on campus, and his recommendation is that the College replace ¼ of the computers each year under the Life Cycle Plan.  It will be up to the PBC and the Office of Business Services to determine how much money is available to implement the process.  User profiles should be developed (looking at usage, applications run, needs, etc…) and then purchase equipment that is geared appropriately.  If there is remaining life on the computers being replaced they should “cascade” throughout campus, being redeployed to make the most of our resources.

VII.
Subcommittees

Distance Education

Scott Vigallon covered this area under item V (Dean’s Report).

Web Advisory- Process for requesting Website/ Spanish Websites
Elizabeth Noyes began by talking about Contribute, a new program being used for creating and updating websites (institutional).  She then distributed a draft of the website request form/process.  Requests first go to the Web Master -- if it comes from a faculty member wanting to enhance instruction, they are referred to Scott Vigallon.  If the request is for an institutional/departmental website, then they 1) complete the form, 2) are given guidelines, 3) have software downloaded to their desktop, 4) have website evaluated, and 5) get website approval.  The Web Advisory Group has worked on defining institutional, departmental, and instructional websites.  Dr. Ely asked that, before approving the request form and process, the materials be emailed to the Committee members so they can get feedback from their constituency.  

A request was made by the Financial Aid office to translate items on their web page into Spanish.  A student assistant was translating the content so that it could be uploaded quickly.  This request raised many issues that the Committee discussed in depth.  If items are translated into Spanish, then will the College be obligated to provide translations in other languages as well?  With no proofreader available to check the translation, how can we be sure the correct information is being provided to students?  Ultimately, the Committee decided that this issue needs to be reviewed by others above this body to determine: a) do we do this (translate website content), and b) if yes, then how should it be done?  

Motion (in principal):
To put this process for institutional bilingual website (either all or in part) on hold until the issue can be reviewed by appropriate administrator or group of administrators.

MSC (in principal):
Anne Loyola/Evan Barshack

The Committee Chair, Evan Barshack, will talk with Sylvia Rodriguez and Pam Luster, and will copy Andi Schreibman on that discussion.

VIII.
Facilities Committee - Proper technologies in Classrooms

The Committee addressed this agenda item before VII (Subcommittees).  The design of the Multi-Disciplinary Building was put into place 18 months ago, but input and recommendations can be made for future facilities.  We may realize that there are things we wished had been part of the PE complex, and incorporate them into future designs for other buildings.  Evan Barshack described some of the “smart classroom” features used at Ohlone College.  Bob Kratochvil shared that there are two new whiteboards to pilot, and recommendations for “test” locations can be sent to him or Pam Luster.  Dean Kindred mentioned that, in his experience, these memory whiteboards don’t actually get used much, and another cost-effective option is a tablet PC.

IX.
Instructional Equipment Request

The Committee was reminded that all Instructional Equipment Requests are due to their respective Deans or Supervisors by November 9th.

X.
Wireless Campus - Express

The College received an offer from SBC for wireless services on campus, but the process got held up by the District and the offer is no longer available.  The ASLPC Student Senate is requesting Wi-Fi on campus.  Dr. Ely expressed that this issue may fall under the Facilities Committee, with the Technology Committee making recommendations, and that we can’t tell the District that “this” is what we want if we don’t know what “this” is.  The Committee discussed that having Wi-Fi available throughout the entire campus may not be ideal, with students surfing the web on their laptops during a lecture.  Moh Daoud is familiar with studies done at other campuses, and will share those reports with the Committee.  Evan Barshack added that he will contact Bob Kratochvil to find out more details on the Wi-Fi issue.  

XI.
Smart Classrooms/ Working w/ District and Chabot

In response to the question of working with Chabot and the District to standardize “smart classrooms”, the Committee decided it needs more information before discussing the issue further.

XII.
Updates/Announcements

The “Bon Voyage” party for Dean Kindred will be held on Thursday, October 27th from 12:00 - 1:30 pm in the Staff Lounge.

XIII.
Open Discussion

At last month’s meeting there was discussion about laptops vs. desktops for faculty, focusing mostly on safety and theft issues.  It was offered that, from a support standpoint, laptops are a “nightmare”.  They are more expensive and can’t be fixed as easily as a desktop PC.

According to the design plans, there are no windows in the Innovation Center inside of the Multi-Disciplinary Building.  There is some concern that this lack of natural light/view of outside will affect creativity levels.

XIV.
December Meeting

The regular December meeting date would be Monday, December 26th (holiday), and the question was posed as to whether another meeting date should be selected.  The Committee decided to wait until the November meeting to determine if a December meeting is necessary.

XV.
Next Meeting:
Monday, November 28, 2005



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603
